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PRODUCT CHANGE NOTIFICATION

Users should verify that the described changes will not impact the performance of the product in their specific applications.

M A G N E T I C S

IC24003

Bourns® Model PAD001/002, PLN060/071, PS13002, PT131xxL, PT610xxPEL,  
PT76787PEL, SM13xxxEL/XEL/CEL/PEL, SM51xxxPEL/EL and SM75xxxPEL Series 

SMD Transformers 

Manufacturing Site Relocation
Riverside, California – January 10, 2024 – Bourns has learned that a certain Bourns’ sub-supplier was added to the Uyghur Forced Labor Prevention 
Act Entity List (the “UFLPA List”) by the United States Department of Homeland Security (“DHS”).

This sub-supplier is contesting its inclusion on the UFLPA List and is working with its legal team to provide required documentation for removal from 
the UFLPA List.   

Before the US Uyghur Forced Labor Prevention Act came into effect on June 21, 2022, Bourns did its due diligence in investigating and documenting 
compliance of its supply chain. Bourns has a signed certificate from the affected sub-supplier to support prior purchases.  Bourns had also dispatched 
its audit team to the sub-supplier’s plant to audit labor used in manufacturing to make sure that no persecuted ethnic minority employees were  
employed on conditions supporting finding of forced labor.

In compliance with United States and other applicable laws and keeping with Bourns’ Code of Ethics and Conduct, Bourns immediately stopped all 
purchases from the sub-supplier and all shipments of Bourns® products containing materials from this sub-supplier.  

To minimize production disruption for our customers due to this sub-supplier related stop purchase and stop ship, effective January 22, 2024, the 
manufacturing site for the Bourns® Model PAD001/002, PS13005, PT131xxL, PT610xxPEL, PT76787PEL, SM13xxxEL/XEL/CEL/PEL, SM51xxxPEL/EL 
and SM75xxxPEL Series SMD Transformers will be relocated to another manufacturing facility.

A list of affected part numbers is included on the following page.
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https://www.bourns.com/products/magnetic-products
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There will be no product design changes as a result of the manufacturing site relocation. 

The affected part numbers produced at the new manufacturing location will meet the same data sheet specifications.  

The form, fit, function, quality, reliability and country of origin of the affected parts as standalone components will remain the same. 

Samples are available upon request. Bourns recommends that customers test the affected part numbers in their specific applications for verification 
of satisfactory performance in customers’ applications.

Traceability will be maintained through lot code and date code.  

Implementation dates are as follows: 

	 Date deliveries of products manufactured at a new manufacturing site will begin: January 22, 2024
	 First date code for such deliveries from new manufacturing site: 2404

If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact Bourns Customer Service/Inside Sales.

Affected Part Numbers

PAD001-T764117S PT61018PEL SM13126PEL

PAD001-T764120S PT61020EL SM13139EL

PAD002-T764111S PT61021XEL-5 SM13142EL

PAD002-T764113S PT61022XEL SM13143EL

PS13005 PT76787PEL SM51589PEL

PT13113L SM13043EL SM51594EL

PT13124L SM13047XCEL SM51607EL

PT13141L SM13064EL SM51612EL

PT13144L SM13077XEL SM51625EL

PT61017PEL SM13086CEL SM75056PEL

PT61017XPEL SM13112EL SM75057PEL

PT61017XPEL-1 SM13117EL SM75858PEL

https://www.bourns.com/support/contact

